## WORSHIP COMMITTEE MEETING 9/18/23

ATTENDING: Pastor Connie, Steve Matt, Shirley E., Lois

DISCUSSION re: type of screen for altar and how it would be used by Pastor Connie and live streaming.

Matt gave an update re: ordering new microphones.

Pastor Connie suggested that an AV pilot attend the Worship Committee meetings.

INTRODUCTION of Steve Eulberg as the new music director.

Steve has sent out a survey to choir members as to their interests, etc. Covenant Presbyterian will use KOG's bells and will play a piece of music at either a service in November of December.

## **WORSHIP**

Diana Shafer resigned early September. Before leaving Diana put together the service bulletins through Christmas Eve. Steve can look at these bulletins and make changes to the hymns selected.

The worship planning teams will continue.

The Worship Committee meetings need to be organized—send out reminders and Zoom invite. Steve suggested using a program called Planning Center which would organize lectors, greeters, choir, etc.

Prior to asking the African families to get involved in volunteer worship options, we are encouraged to get to know them and to encourage members of the congregation to do the same.

Christmas Eve worship times will be 3 PM and 7 PM.

Brass is booked for Reformation Sunday.

Ken Grove has volunteered to play the organ at services as needed.